
NEXT  MEETING 

To Be Determined 

Meetings are the second Thursday of each month (except  December, July & 

August) at the Dennis Senior Center, 1045 Rt. 134, E. Dennis at 1:30 PM.   

May 2021 

P.O. Box 746  -  South Dennis,  

MA 02660 

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE                                                                                                              

Fellow members, 

Forget about those April showers, it’s May and summer is 
right around the corner. May is all about warm sunny days 
with baseball, golf, beaches, picnics, and barbeques on the 
agenda. And, if you were lucky when you were a kid, you 
might even have had the gift of a May Basket from some 
pretty little girl who thought you were cute.  

     Last month we had high hopes of being able to hold 
our first General Membership meeting in over a year 
sometime this month. Sorry to say we didn’t make it. Ef-
forts to secure suitable indoor or outdoor facilities didn’t 
pan out. Based on progress being made in the fight against 

the virus and hopeful signs of the new Senior Center ‘s availability, a back-on-schedule 
September meeting in the new Center might be in the cards. 

     On a more positive note, we have reserved the area at Yarmouth’s Flax Pond for a Club 
picnic. There is still work to be done to make it happen but, fingers crossed, we will be 
picnicking on Sunday afternoon, June 27th. The Governor has increased the permissible 
number of participants at outdoor events to 200. With about two months to go, we’re opti-
mistic that the Town of Yarmouth will follow suit. Executive Committee member Bill Pe-
ters is managing the event. If you’d like to help, give him a shout. More details to come as 
plans come together. Check your email and the website for the latest 

 



 

(President’s message continued) 

     How about that RMC spring golf program that got started last month? Over sixty Bryson 
wanna-bees came out on a windy and chilly day to join Chairman Paul DeSisto and his team 
for our traditional season-opening event at the Ocean Edge Resort and Golf Club You can see 
results, future pairings, and plenty of other news from Chairman Paul behind the Golf Tab. 
Get to it from the website’s Home Page under Sports. We’re hopeful that participation will 
remain high at all our events throughout the season. Good turnouts are important for securing 
reasonable green fees. And, equally important, outings like ours go a long way towards keep-
ing privately-owned clubs open. We hope you will help by playing in all our events. 

     While I’m thinking about golf, for many years the Club’s golf outings were the charter of 
long-time RMC member Sal Mazzarini. Sal joined the Club almost 30 years ago and guided 
us through some of our most successful seasons during his long tenure as Golf Chairman. I 
had the great pleasure of talking to Sal the other day. He’s doing well. He lives with his 
daughter off-Cape and sends his best wishes to his many RMC friends. 

     May 8th will mark the 76th anniversary of the defeat of Nazi Germany and the end of World 
War II in Europe. The Japanese surrendered aboard the USS Missouri in Tokyo Bay four 
months later, and World War II was finally over. Sadly, it was not America’s last war. While 
Korea and Vietnam easily come to mind, there have been five major conflicts with American 
involvement as well as untold lesser ones since WW II. In the Vietnam War alone, there were 
more than 58-thousand fatal casualties. On Saturday May 15th, at noon, there will be a dedica-
tion ceremony of a Vietnam Wall, inscribed with the names of all 58 thousand plus heroes, at 
the Veterans Memorial Bicentennial Park on Davol Street in Fall River. The public is invited 
to attend. Find more details at: www.vietnammemorialwall.org 

Even as the pandemic seems to be winding down, we’re learning of some Club members that 
need a little help. We will soon undertake an outreach effort, like the one last spring when 
over 300 telephone calls were made to members, to make certain no one is left behind. Tom 
Murphy leads the Club’s Sunshine effort. If you are aware of a Club member that might need 
a little assistance let Tom know, we might be able to help. You can reach him via the web-
site’s Sunshine tab. While you’re there, if you would like to help by making a few phone 
calls or an occasional home visit, hit the Volunteer link. It will be much appreciated. 

And finally …Trust the CDC. They have finally announced there’s a new widely available 
vaccine most guys won’t mind getting. It was developed in Kentucky. Can’t understand why 
they didn’t say anything about it until weeks after most of 
us had already gotten our shots.    Here’s a picture of it . 

 

That’s it for May.  

Remember to visit our website. 

Be well, be safe 

Charlie 

 

 

And I didn’t have to wait 3 

weeks to get my second one ! 

http://www.vietnammemorialwall.org


 
 

 

 

 

 

Membership Report—May 2021 

 

With 4 new members and no terminations, we now have 316 members in the club. 

 

NEW MEMBERS: 

Jim Oag   from Dennis                           John Candidio from Mashpee 

Scott Nichols   from So. Dennis             Warren Bock from Dennis 

 

Keep referring potential members to the club website. Remember, candidates must have 

a residence on Cape Cod in order to be eligible for membership! 

 

Ken Lyman 

Membership Chairman 

 

 

 

 





Spring Golf 2021 

The Spring RMC golf season got underway this past Monday at Ocean Edge Resort and 

Golf Course in Brewster.  Fifty-nine players survived a rather chilly wind, but you would 

never know it from the scores that were recorded.  There was some initial concern prior to 

the event as to what affect the Covid-19 would have on us this year.  We asked that the reg-

istrants indicate on the Registration form what their status was with the vaccinations that 

are now available.  Surprisingly, all 59 player had their shots.    Only one had only one of 

the two shots, the remaining 58 had the recommended full dosage. 

 

We are now moving on this Monday, May 3rd, to Captains Golf course in Brewster.  It has 

been one of the favorite venues for the RMC for years.   

 

Below is the schedule of courses yet to be played this spring.  If you would like to play, 

please go to the Registration form in this Golf section of the website and sign-up.  We 

would love to have you.  It is a great way to meet members of the club. 

  SPRING VENUES: 

POCASSET                MAY 10 

BROOKSIDE             MAY 17 

PAUL HARNEY        MAY 24 

The Golf Committee 

RMC Bowling League 

Just 2 weeks left in Season II (separate halves) then the banquet at ENCORE.  

Attendance was poor down the stretch but we will still have some prizes to dole 

out thanks to the generosity of the R.M.C. Executive Board. Any opt out mem-

bers who would like to join us at the banquet please contact me. Red pin hits for 

April were Brian Glinski, John Lynch, Ron Steiner and Lou Amelia. Congrats.  

Masks required to enter the Encore. Be good and let's hope to get back to nor-

mal soon.  

Jack 



 
RMC  Bowling League Standings 

Season 

High Games 

George Cappola  129 

Joe Bioty                127 

Frank Cloran         124    

Season 

High 3 Games Set 

Joe Bioty    351 

George Cappola 349 

Frank Cloran   339 

Teams & Averages 



 

        SUNSHINE COMMITTEE  

If you know any infirmed RMC members or in the case of a death, be sure 

to contact Tom Murphy, Sunshine Committee Chairman.   

(tfmurph23@gmail.com or 508-397-4351) 

              

 “If you are aware of a Club member that might 

need a little assistance let Tom know, we might be 

able to help. You can reach him via the website’s 

Sunshine tab. While you’re there, if you would 

like to help by making a few phone calls or an oc-

casional home visit, hit the Volunteer link. It will 

be much appreciated “ 

Charlie Jones, RMC President         

 



The Retired Men’s Club of Cape Cod thanks the following 

SPONSORS of our annual “Membership Roster & Bylaws” for 

their continued support. 


